Class 5 Visit – 9th November 2017

Focus – Maths Mastery
I joined Class 5 and Mr Saul after morning playtime to sit in on their maths lesson and gain some understanding of the technique of maths mastery used at Orrets Meadow. The children were sat at their desks with their maths packs out and ready to start. The current topic is Division. To get the children thinking and engaged we started with a game of Balloon Bingo, I was included in the game but couldn’t compete with the speed of the children. The balloons on the whiteboard reveal a division question e.g. 40/100, 90/100 etc. The children work out the answer and then mark off the number on their cards, the first to mark off all the corners and then all the numbers on their cards is the winner.
Mr Saul then moved on to the Bus Stop Method – division of 2 digit numbers. 2  48
explaining that there were 48 people at a bus stop and 2 busses, how many people would get on each bus? Several examples were worked through together on the whiteboard and then the children were asked to copy the sum into their books and then work out the answer by themselves. 
The sums became gradually more difficult: 675/5. The children pointed to their traffic lights to indicate their understanding. 

I sat with Mr Saul who told me a little bit more about the method. Initially concrete materials are used when a topic is introduced, moving on to pictures and then number calculations. Word problems are more of a focus concentrating on depth of understanding of each topic with a whole class approach where all children work at the same level.
Overall Learning Objectives are set by the Department for Education which are then broken down into Term by Term objectives. We looked at the White Rose Hub website which provides resources which are utilised by Orrets Meadow and which also gives more detail to help with objective setting. 

The current class are closer in ability this year which makes it easier for peers to work together and work on the same problems. 
I looked through several maths books which were immaculately presented and noticed a T in a circle. It was explained to me that what followed was a question made up by the children which they then attempt to answer.
Thank you to Mr Saul, Mrs Ward, Mrs Maddocks and all the children of Class 5 for allowing me to join them for their maths lesson and find out more about maths mastery and how it can benefit them.

Linda Paul

Parent Governor
